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West Ryde Public School upgrade
A project is underway to upgrade West Ryde 
Public School. The project will provide new 
facilities for students and staff. Once completed in 
mid 2020, the project will deliver: 
yy a new three-storey building

yy new innovative learning environments 

yy 14 permanent teaching spaces

yy upgrades to core facilities 

yy a new library

yy more functional open outdoor play space.

Progress summary 
Students and staff moved in to their temporary 
facilities in Term 4 2018.

Site establishment prepares the construction 
area so that works can begin. As part of the site 
establishment, the contractor will:
yy erect construction fencing

yy install the site office and work sheds

yy deliver equipment

yy create a dedicated entrance to the 
construction site from Endeavour Street.

Main construction works are scheduled to begin 
from March 2019. 

What to expect 
Throughout the construction period, efforts 
will be put in place to mitigate impacts to staff, 
students and the community.

Contractor deliveries will be scheduled to minimise 
impacts to the existing ‘kiss and drop’ area.

Construction work will take place Monday to 
Friday and Saturdays during approved hours. We 
will continue to update the community as the 
works progress.

Contact us
For more information about this project contact 
School Infrastructure NSW:

Website: schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

Phone: 1300 482 651
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